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June 30, 2021 
 
Good afternoon, IBEW Local 46 Family! 
 
As you may have heard, Governor Inslee has made an announcement that the State will 
move closer to a full re-opening. 
 
The Washington State Department of Labor & Industries has additional guidance that does 
not align with the Governor’s announcement. 
 
These details are under review and will become clear over the next couple weeks. 
 
In the meantime, our IBEW Local 46 Covid protocols and plan shall remain in place 
until further notice. 
 
We respect everyone’s choice on whether they decide to be vaccinated or not, and we 
respect everyone’s right to privacy. 
 
We also must continue to take safety very seriously. 
 
We have been very fortunate to have maintained little exposure during this pandemic and 
have avoided most serious infections. 
 
In addition, we must remember the pandemic is FAR from over, as NEW variations continue 
to grow in strength. 
 
So, until further notice, the IBEW Local 46 current anti-Covid plan shall remain in force 
and in full effect. 
 
Masks and physical distancing shall be required for access to the building, and for 
attending ALL classes, meetings, and other events in the building. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact our Covid Supervisor, Warren Shill at 
warren@ibew46.com. 
 
Solidarity Forever, 
 
Sean Bagsby 
(Pro: He / Him) 
Business Manager / Financial Secretary 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (IBEW) Local 46 
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